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calendar years 2021 and 2022. The Act did not provide further clarification or guidance on the 
application of this provision.   
 
KPMG observation  
 
This limited expansion of the deductibility for food and beverage provided by a restaurant appears 
intended to benefit the restaurant industry and encourage businesses to utilize restaurants for 
business meals. The term “restaurant” is not generally defined in the Internal Revenue Code. As a 
result, much is dependent upon that definition for purposes of this provision. Until such guidance is 
provided, a best practice could be to consider the general definition of restaurant in developing 
expense policies and complying with this provision.  
 
Taxpayers frequently wonder whether the expenses for this purpose are broad enough to cover fees in 
addition to the food and beverage cost.  Fortunately, the final section 274 regulations provide that food 
and beverage expenses include the full cost of food or beverages, including any delivery fees, tips, and 
sales tax. Based on this definition, delivery fees and tips from a separate food delivery service may be 
deductible, so long as the food and beverages are provided by a restaurant.   
 
While the deduction has been expanded for food and beverage expenses provided by a restaurant, the 
expansion does not appear to apply more broadly to other section 274 expense limitations and does 
not address entertainment. Additional guidance is anticipated, and taxpayers need to check for updates 
given the limited application of this provision over the next two years in the ever evolving business 
environment. 
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